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DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

FINANCE, BUDGET AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

Wednesday, June 9, 2010

DAA Flight Center Building 

1st Floor Conference Room
A meeting of the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee of the Board of Commissioners of the DuPage Airport Authority was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room, on Wednesday, June 9, 2010.  Chairman Huizenga called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.   

Commissioners Present:  Huizenga, Donnelly, Davis.  

Commissioners Absent:   None 

DuPage Airport Authority Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; Lisa Maedgen, Director of Finance and Administration; Mark Doles, Director of Operations Planning; Byron Miller, Director of Operations; John Schlaman, Prairie Landing Golf Club; Anna Marano, Procurement Analyst; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison.

Others:   Dan Pape, Crawford, Murphy and Tilly; John Deland, Wolf and Company; Ben Schweers, Wolf and Company.

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

Review of April 2010 Financial Statements

Executive Director Bird asked Lisa Maedgen to review the April Financial Statements:  

Total Operating Revenues overall increased 8% from 2009.   Total Operating Expenses overall increased 9.6% from 2009.  Net Operating Income decreased 10.6% from 2009.  Non Operating Revenue decreased 9.9% overall and Non-Operating Expenses decreased 4.5% from 2009.  Total Capital Development Program overall decreased 88%.  Total Ending Cash Balance for April 2010 has increased 13.4% from 2009.   Discussion occurred. 
John Deland of Wolf and Company addressed the 2009-2010 Audit.  He stated that the audit process was successfully completed.  He continued to explain that the completion of the management letter for the Airport Authority Audit has been delayed awaiting final completion of the Technology Park Audit, which is being preformed by the firm of Cray, Kaiser.  He added the audit will incorporate Cray, Kaiser’s statements relating to the Technology Park into the final audit, then be filed with the State of Illinois within 180 days or by the end of June.  Mr. Deland continued to review the audit and discussion occurred.   Mr. Deland stated that the audit process went very well and that Mrs. Maedgen and her accounting department staff assumed additional responsibilities during this year’s audit process and were very cooperative and helpful.

Proposed Ordinance 2010-234; An Ordinance of the DuPage Airport Authority Levying Taxes for the Fiscal Year Beginning January 1, 2010 and Ending December 31, 2010.   

Lisa Maedgen explained that this is a statutory requirement, if the Airport Authority wishes to levy taxes for the FY 2010.  She continued that historically the Airport Authority has levied $6,476,024 for the past 14 years.  Discussion occurred.  Staff recommended Board approval.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to recommend Board approval of Proposed Ordinance 2010-234; An Ordinance of the DuPage Airport Authority Levying Taxes for the Fiscal Year Beginning January 1, 2010 and Ending December 31, 2010.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Proposed Ordinance  2010-235; 2010-2011 Prevailing Rate of Wages.

Mrs. Maedgen explained the State of Illinois, by statute requires the Airport Authority to investigate and ascertain the prevailing rate of wages as defined in the Act for laborers, mechanics and other workers in DuPage County employed in construction of projects for the Airport Authority.   Mrs. Maedgen advised this Ordinance allows the Airport Authority to be in compliance with this statutory requirement and staff recommends approval.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner D​​​​onnelly to recommend Board approval of Proposed Ordinance  2010-235; 2010-2011 Prevailing Rate of Wages. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Proposed Resolution 2010-1522; Award of Bid to Geneva Construction Company for 2010 Airport Pavement Rehabilitation.

Byron Miller discussed this proposed resolution.  He stated that in 2010 the Airport Authority Budgeted $615,000 for pavement repairs for the Prairie Landing Entrance Road, Tower Road, Fuel Farm, DuPage Drive and the Maintenance Building location.   He added that four bids were received and Geneva Construction Company was determined to be the low responsive and responsible bidder in the amount of $495,974.80.  Staff recommended approval.  Commissioner Davis advised that since he has had a business relationship with Geneva Construction Company in the past he would abstain from voting.  

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Huizenga  recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2010-1522; Award of Bid to Geneva Construction Company for 2010 airport Pavement Rehabilitation . The motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly  and was passed by roll call vote (2-0).  Commissioner Davis abstained.

Proposed Resolution 2010-1523; Award of Bid to Anthony Roofing for Hangar Renovations.

Mr. Miller advised that in 2010 the Airport Authority budgeted $380,000 for residing and renovations of Echo Hangar 1 – 3 and the Pilot Shop roof replacement.  He stated that five (5) sealed bids were received and after evaluation, Anthony Roofing was determined to be the low, responsive and responsible  bidder.   Staff also recommended that an owners contingency of 5%, ($19,524.75) be added to the project costs bringing the total costs of the project to $436,719.75.   Mr. Miller stated that this amount exceeds the budgeted amount for the project by $56,719.75, however funding is available in the 2010 Capital Budget to cover the overage.  Staff recommended Board approval. 

A MOTION was made by Commissioner D​​​​onnelly to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2010-1523; Award of Bid to Anthony Roofing for Hangar Renovations. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Proposed Resolution 2010-1524; Award of Bid to Anthony Roofing for Roof Replacement.

Mr. Miller stated that the PlaneMasters Building has two flat roofs that are leaking and in need of repair and the Airport Authority had budgeted $45,000 in 2010 for this project.    He continued that four sealed bids were received and upon evaluation two of these bids were determined to be non responsive.    Anthony Roofing was the low responsive and responsible bidder in the amount of $42,000. Staff also recommended that an owners contingency of 5%, ($2,250) be added to the project costs bringing the total costs of the project to $44,100.   Discussion occurred and Staff recommended approval.    

A MOTION was made by Commissioner D​​​​onnelly to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2010-1524; Award of Bid to Anthony Roofing for Roof Replacement.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Proposed Resolution 2010-1526; Award of Bid to Daniels’ Plows, Inc. for the Procurement of a Hydraulic Reversing Multi-Purpose End Loader Snow Plow.

Mr.  Miller discussed this bid award.  He advised that the Airport Authority budgeted $20,000  for the procurement of a new hydraulic reversing Multi-Purpose End Loader Snow Plow.   He continued that three sealed bids were received and upon evaluation  of these bids, there were many exceptions to the required specifications. He continued that with further review of these listed exceptions to the specifications, Daniels Plows, Inc.  was determined to be the low, responsive and responsible bidder.  Mr. Miller continued to explain that this bid from Daniels Plows, Inc. exceeds the budgeted amount and there is sufficient funding available in the 2010 Capital budget to cover this overage.   Discussion occurred and Staff recommended approval. 

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis​ to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2010-1526; Award of Bid to Daniels Plows, Inc. for the Procurement of a Hydraulic Reversing Multi-Purpose End Loader Snow Plow. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Other Business

None

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to adjourn the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee; the motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m. 

Approved at the September 8, 2010 Board Meeting                                                       
Peter H. Huizenga, Chairman

Finance, Budget and Audit Committee

